
 
 

Report for Resolution 
  
Report to  Twinning committee  
 13 October 2011 
Report of The twinning officer  
Subject Application for a twinning committee grant 

Item 

7 
 
 
Purpose 
 
To ask the committee to consider application for a grant from the Norfolk and 
Norwich Novi Sad Association. 
 
Recommendations 
 
That the committee considers making a grant of £200 to the Norfolk and 
Norwich Novi Sad Association to facilitate the attendance of a performer from 
Novi Sad to travel to Norwich to perform at the annual Paul Cross Memorial 
concert in January 2012. 
 
Financial Consequences 
 
The financial consequences of this report are that there are sufficient funds to 
pay for this grant which fulfils the aims of the council to promote and foster 
links and exchanges between the people of Norwich and the twin cities. 
 
Corporate Objective/Service Plan Priority 
 
The report helps to meet the strategic priority “Opportunities for all – 
communities to be able to access the wide range of services in the city 
provided by the council” and the service plan priority of promoting and 
fostering links and exchanges of all kinds between people of Norwich and 
those in the twin cities. 
 
Contact Officers 
 
Jackie Rodger, senior committee officer 01603 212033
 
Background Documents 
 
Application form attached. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Background 
 
1. An application form for a twinning committee grant has been received from 

the Norfolk and Norwich Novi Sad Association and is appended to this 
report. 

2. The purpose of the request is to enable the association to hold the Paul 
Cross Memorial Concert on 21 January 2012 at the Norwich Playhouse, St 
George’s Street, Norwich.  The concert is an annual classical music 
concert with performers attending from Novi Sad.  The proceeds from the 
concert support an educational project which benefits children and young 
people with disabilities and special needs who attend the Milan Petrović 
School in Novi Sad.  The association has close links with the school. 

3. Since 2004 the committee has granted the association £200 every year for 
the concert.  The request for £200 is therefore reasonable. 

 

Paul Cross Memorial concert 

 
4. It is proposed that the £200 funding from the twinning committee will assist 

with the travel expenses for one of the performers to fly from Novi Sad for 
the concert.  It is estimated that the cost of flights will be around £200.  A 
visa costs £90.  The performer Rita Kinka is an internationally renowned 
pianist. 

5. The association has been successful in receiving grants from the 
Fitzmaurice Trust, the John Jarrold Trust and the Goodman Trust.  The 
amount of grant received from these organisations has not been specified.  
However the costs for putting on the concert are high, as can be seen from 
the expenditure sheet which accompanied the grant application form, and 
last year the concert did not break even.  The association is hoping to 
avoid making a loss this year.  Income from sales of tickets is uncertain 
but tickets will be priced at £15 and programmes at £1 which should cover 
the cost of printing. 

  
6. It is highly commendable that the association aims to raise funds for the 

Milan Petrović School from the concert and as reported to the committee 
in March 2011, the association is committed to hold the concert as it has 
become a “tradition” despite making a loss.    However the concert itself 
fulfils the aims of the twinning associations in that it promotes a better 
understanding of a shared culture and helps to promote informal links 
between people and organisations in the city of Norwich and the county of 
Norfolk and is dedicated to furthering friendship between the two cities. 
The recommendation to grant £200 towards the costs incurred by the 
performer is therefore within the aims of the committee.  
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